Center Township Board of Supervisors March 08, 2022 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, March 08, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Jodie Stoneking and Dave Brendel.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the February business meeting as read. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

No bids for the installation of the radar signs were received. A PennDOT representative from the Uniontown district office has agreed to assist with revising the specifications to make the installation less complicated and get the costs below the bidding limits.

There were no new code enforcement updates.

The engineering report was reviewed. The sewer line expansion project is moving along with the public meeting planned for April at the fire department. The Chapter 94 annual report for the sewer plant is almost complete and will be submitted before the end of March.

Community Bank is working with the township's engineer for permitting to renovate the Pioneer branch property into a drive-through virtual teller and ATM machine.

The Board of Supervisors recently had a zoom meeting with a representative of American Rivers, a non-profit organization that will facilitate the removal of the Equitrans dam below the fire department.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 p.m.

Secretary Horr